Town Board Meeting September 17, 2018 6:30 p.m.

Present: Supervisor Aaron, Councilor Coville, Councilor Tucker, Councilor Badami, Attorney Smith.

Also Present: Sue Murphy, Robert Herrmann, Karen Barkdull, Peter Buehler, Robert Eggleston, Christopher Graham, Michele Norstad, Jason Gabak, Joe Southern, Mary Alfreds, Fred Alfreds, Dan DeVoe, Lynn Devoe, Brian Buff, Chris Buff, Marcia Lyndon, Martin Place, Tami Place, Don Place, Lynn Fields, Charles Coleman, Deb Holbein, Sharon Osika-Michales, Allan Michales, Lynn Michales, Karen During, Dave During, Margaret Whitehouse, Nancy Murray, Helen Ridgeway, Rene Ridgeway, Cindy Eldredge, Dick Eldredge, Dick Perkins, Ann Frame, Kimberly Benda, Mindy Bathgate, Joe Bathgate.

Department Reports

Highway, Water, Transfer Station: Councilor Tucker reported Highway Superintendent Wellington was attending the New York State Highway Superintendent's Conference. Councilor Tucker reported in his absence. The Highway Department mowed roadsides, made equipment repairs and added shoulders to roads that were repaved. They milled blacktop on Franklin Street and the Town portion of Elizabeth Street in preparation for paving and took delivery of a new dump box, which will be installed by the highway employees. In the Water Department they repaired a leaking water main and a leaking home service on School Street. They located a buried home service on Stump Road in need of replacement and excavated around a meter pit on Jordan Road, near Masters Road to repair a water leak. At the Transfer Station repairs had been made to the loader and skid steer, loaded four containers of scrap steel, graded the brush pile area with road millings from Franklin Street and advertised to fill a part time employment vacancy. Councilor Tucker also stated Superintendent Wellington is recommending to the Town Board to offer residents the option of purchasing a second hang tag for a reduced fee.

Parks Department: Parks Director Sue Murphy thanked the Skaneateles Fire Department for the clean up after the Labor Day Field Days. They did a great job getting the building ready for the Nursery School to start the following week. The waterfront was closed, the rafts and lifeguard chairs were taken out of the lake. She thanked Gene LaForte for all the work he did on the waterfront. The basketball and pickleball courts had been resurfaced. She is working with Budget Officer Winkelman on the 2019 budget. The soccer fields are ready, and the Farmer's Market is still going strong.

Codes: Supervisor Aaron introduced the new Town of Skaneateles Codes Enforcement Officer, Robert Herrmann to the Board. Codes Officer Herrmann thanked Janet and the Board. He stated he was glad to be working with the Town of Skaneateles and things were going well. Supervisor Aaron stated Mr. Herrmann was Codes Enforcement Officer in the Town of Elbridge for 11 years before coming to work for Skaneateles. We are thankful to have an experienced Codes Officer take this position.

Councilor Badami stated the selection process for the new Codes Officer was very competitive and Mr. Herrmann rose to the top. He has heard numerous comments already that people are happy Mr. Herrmann had been appointed to this position.

Councilor Badami reviewed the August 2018 Permit report and the August 2018 Certificate of Occupancy report. There was a total of 13 permits issued, totaling project value of \$935,000 and \$7,022 in building permit fees and the report of Completion (Certificate of Occupancy's) totaled 8 for the month of August.

Skaneateles Fire Department: Pete Buehler submitted the Skaneateles Fire Department Chief's August Report to the Board. He reported the total number of hours for the month 808 and the total number of calls 33. He reviewed the training and meetings scheduled for the up coming month. He reported the department will be assisting with the Ride for Missing Children on Friday September 28th at Waterman School. Fire prevention week is October 7th -13th and the Fire Department Open House is scheduled for October 12th. Fire fighter Chris Caza was approved for full membership by the Officer's Committee.

**Report Attached*

Resolution #18-189

Public Hearing Continuation—Proposed Local Law 2018-B: Supervisor Aaron stated at the last meeting the Public Hearing was held regarding Local Law 2018-B. At that meeting the Board heard many comments and concerns from the neighborhood. All comments, letters and emails had been received and reviewed by the Town Board. Supervisor Aaron stated the application for a zone change for tax parcels #024-02-01.1, 024-02.01.2 and 024-02-02 from Rural Residential (RR) to Hamlet (HM) from applicant Christopher Graham was brought to the Mottville Post Office and 129 notices were mailed out to the residents of Mottville. She stated the Board felt they went above and beyond to notify everyone, which is part of the Board's job. The Board decided at the last meeting to keep the Public Hearing open for additional comments. The Public Hearing has been open for 27 days. During that time comments and letters were received from the community, the applicant, and the applicant's architect. Letters were received from; Marcia Lydon, Christine Buff, Cynthia Eldredge, Ann Frame, Jacqueline McConnaghy, Ed and Coleen Frank and Linda Moberg. A letter was received from Bob Eggleston, the applicant's architect in response to the comments made at the Public Hearing and a letter from Christopher Graham, the applicant.

Supervisor Aaron asked if anyone that had not spoken at the Public Hearing or had not submitted written comments wished to speak.

Karen During, 805 Crow Hill Road, read a letter and submitted to the Board. The letter stated: "Having been residents of Mottville for 40 years we are opposed to the rezoning of the Hamlet". Her letter questioned Christopher Graham's company and Trillum Home's website. She stated the website lists "at 4331 Jordan Road, these units bring high end apartment rentals to a whole new level." But she referred to the application which he states; "they want to provide new apartments for the middle class." She asked, "why change the Hamlet for a little more than 6 acres (only a little more than 4 acres buildable)?" *letter on file

<u>Sharon Osika-Michales</u>, 4411 Vinegar Hill Road, stated she does not live in the Hamlet, but just outside. She said she is not against building apartments, but she is not in favor of changing the

rules. She does not want to see clear cutting of the woods that exists. She would like to see housing that is the appropriate size with the way the rules are now, with some trees in between them.

Supervisor Aaron asked if there was anyone else who wished to speak that not already spoken or submitted written comments.

With no additional comments, on a motion of Councilor Badami, seconded by Councilor Coville and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board the Public Hearing was closed.

Supervisor Aaron asked the Board for any comments. With no comments from the Board, Supervisor Aaron read the following resolution for the Board to consider:

RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF SKANEATELES

WHEREAS, on May 4, 2018, Chris Graham (the "Applicant") made application (the "Application") to the Town Board of the Town of Skaneateles (the "Town") to change the zoning classification of the property identified by tax map numbers 024.-02-01.1 and 024.-02-01.2, between Jordan Road and Railroad Street in the Hamlet of Mottville (the "Property") from Rural Residential District ("RR") to Hamlet District ("HM");

WHEREAS, Applicant desires to build 16 multi-family dwelling units on the Property, which are proposed to be serviced by a driveway whereby the front of the dwellings would face inward and towards each other and away from the adjacent road, with the associated parking, septic and storm water systems (the "Project");

WHEREAS, Applicant has submitted a narrative, a Full Environmental Assessment Form Part 1, and a proposed site plan describing and depicting the Project (the "Supporting Documents");

WHEREAS, Applicant has indicated that the Project would not meet open space, buildable lot area restrictions and density requirements if the Property remained zoned as RR, but that the Project would have a better chance of meeting such requirements and obtaining special use status for multi-family use if the Property were zoned as HM because of HM's lower open space, buildable lot area and density requirements;

WHEREAS, the Town referred the Application to the Town of Skaneateles Planning Board (the "Planning Board") and the Town of Skaneateles Zoning Board of Appeals (the "Zoning Board") at its regular meeting held on May 21, 2018;

WHEREAS, the Planning Board resolved at its regular meeting on June 19, 2018 and the Zoning Board of Appeals resolved at its regular meeting on July 11, 2018 that they had no objection to the Town granting the Application;

WHEREAS, the Town referred the Application to the Onondaga County Planning Board at its regular meeting held on July 2, 2018;

WHEREAS, the Onondaga County Planning Board resolved at its meeting on August 15, 2018 that the referral will have no significant adverse inter-community or county-wide implications.

WHEREAS, the Town held a public hearing relating to amending the zoning law pursuant to the Application on August 20, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. at the Skaneateles Town Hall, 24 Jordan Street, Skaneateles, New York;

WHEREAS, the Town heard numerous comments and concerns about the Application and the Project, some of which included concerns about increased traffic flow and the Project's inconsistency with the character of the surrounding neighborhoods;

NOW, THEREFORE, it is resolved:

- 1. After careful consideration of the Application, the Supporting Documents and the public comments at the August 20, 2018 public hearing, the Town has determined that granting the Application would substantially benefit the Applicant to the detriment of the surrounding community; that the Project would be inconsistent with the current development within the Hamlet of Mottville; and the Application and Project would negatively impact the public health, safety, welfare and/or morals of the surrounding community.
- 2. That the application submitted by Christopher Graham on May 4, 2018 to change the zoning classification of the property identified as tax map numbers 024.-02-01.1 and 024.-02-01.2 from Rural Residential District to Hamlet District, is hereby denied.
 - This resolution shall take effect immediately.

Councilor Tucker commented he would like to see a committee from the community formed to look at the future development of the Hamlet of Mottville. Supervisor Aaron agreed, she would like the Board to consider forming this committee.

With no additional comments from the Board, on a motion of Councilor Badami, seconded by Councilor Coville and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board the resolution denying the application of Christopher Graham/Trillium Homes requesting a zone change for tax parcels #024-02-01.1, 024-02.01.2 and 024-02-02 from Rural Residential (RR) to Hamlet (HM), was accepted as presented, seconded by Councilor McCormack.

Supervisor Aaron stated the Mottville community made it clear they would like a broad-based committee formed to look at the future of the Hamlet.

On a motion of Supervisor Aaron, seconded by Councilor Badami and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board the Town Board agreed to form a committee of community members to review all the Hamlet Zoning Districts. The board asked for any interested individuals to submit their letter of interest to the Town Clerk.

Resolution #18-190

Minutes of September 6, 2018: On a motion of Councilor Coville, seconded by Councilor Tucker

and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board, the minutes of September 6, 2018 were accepted.

Resolution #18-191

Dry Hydrants – Schedule Bid Opening: Supervisor Aaron reviewed with the Board that Senator DeFrancisco's Office provided \$50,000 to the Town to establish a dry hydrant for fire protection. She stated one location being considered was on the south side of the bridge on Genesee Street, next to Blue Water Grill. Supervisor Aaron asked Dick Perkins, Skaneateles Fire Department, to explain why this location will not work. Mr. Perkins stated the other dry hydrants the department has are directly opposite this location and they have a hard time getting a draft on it because they can't get close enough. The same problem will occur on the opposite side at the proposed location, the sidewalk is wider, and it will be between two parking spaces which will make it difficult, if not impossible to work from that location.

Supervisor Aaron said the Fire Department preferred location is at Clift Park between the sidewalk and the curb, next to the fire hydrant. The engineering and borings have been completed and paid for out of the \$50,000. The cost for the Clift Park location will be more, but it is important to the Fire Department for it to be in this location.

Supervisor Aaron stated other than a few minor administrative items the project is ready to be bid.

On a motion of Councilor Badami, seconded by Councilor Coville and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board the Town Board agreed to schedule a bid opening for October 11, 2018 at 10:00 a.m. for the Town of Skaneateles Dry Hydrant Project at the location at Clift Park as requested by the Skaneateles Fire Department.

Resolution #18-192

Inter Municipal Agreement with the Onondaga County Department of Children and Family Services/Youth Bureau for the operation of 2018 youth program: Supervisor Aaron explained to the Board this contract needs to be signed by the Supervisor and returned to Onondaga County in order to be awarded the funds of \$815 from Onondaga County for the Town of Skaneateles Playday program.

On a motion of Councilor Badami, seconded by Councilor Tucker and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board, Supervisor Aaron was authorized to sign the contract with the Office of Children & Family Services for funding to support the PlayDay program.

Resolution #18-193

Skaneateles Falls Pavilion Project: Supervisor Aaron explained the Town had received a Community Development Grant in 2015 when Mary Sennett was Town Supervisor. The grant was for a playground area at the Skaneateles Falls Park. The Town was awarded the grant and at the last minute the federal government decided the Town of Skaneateles was not an eligible area for Community Development funding. At Supervisor Mary Sennett's last meeting Mike Plochocki, Onondaga County Legislator gave Mary Sennett and the Town of Skaneateles \$20,000 to build a playground area at the Park from County funding. Supervisor Jim Lanning took office after Supervisor Mary Sennett and he was able to install playground equipment. There is still a balance of \$8,000 left to build a small picnic pavilion.

Supervisor Aaron stated they received 3 quotes for a 16'x20'x10' picnic pavilion:

Sensenig's Structures \$ 8,000 SECOR \$16,200 Fingerlakes Construction \$14,600

On a motion of Councilor Tucker, seconded by Councilor McCormack and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board, the quote from Sensenig's Structures of \$8,000 to build a 16'x20'x10' picnic pavilion at the Skaneateles Falls Park was accepted as presented.

Resolution #18-194

Transfer Station C & D Building: Supervisor Aaron reviewed the plan to move the construction and demolition (C&D) dumpsters at the Transfer Station from inside the back garbage building to an area behind the recycling building outside. This location will be safer for residents to use and more visible to the employees being outside the recycling building. The three bids for a 12'x50'x15' pavilion structure to cover the C&D dumpsters are:

Sensenig's Structures \$12,000 Fingerlakes Construction \$23,900 SECOR \$19,800

Councilor Tucker asked if this will be a free-standing structure. Supervisor Aaron answered yes, and it will be a structure where more than one car can back up to it at once.

Councilor McCormack asked if the low bid from Sensenig's Structures, considers prevailing wage, as the others did, according to their submitted quotes. Supervisor Aaron said the project falls under prevailing wage and she would have Highway Superintendent Wellington confirm with Sensenig's Structure that they will comply with the New York State Prevailing Wage Schedule.

On a motion of Councilor McCormack, seconded by Councilor Coville and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board, the quote from Sensenig's Structures of \$12,000 to build a 12'x50'x15' open pavilion to house the construction and demolition material at the Skaneateles Transfer Station was accepted contingent on Sensenig's Structures complying with the NYS Prevailing Wage Schedule.

Resolution #18-195

Municipal LED Streetlight Bid Update: Supervisor Aaron reported the Town is working on purchasing the street lights from National Grid. After the purchase of the street lights the Town would switch the lights to LED. The Town is working with Central New York regional Planning and Development Board (CNYRPDB) on this project. The Bid Opening was held on September 14, 2018 at 10:00a.m. One Bid was received from the following:

Danforth, General Contractors for Mechanical Systems:

Project Implementation Value: \$241,760

Annual Energy and Maintenance

Savings: \$ 23,883 Rebates and Incentives: \$ 15,520

20 Year Cumulative Positive

Cash Flow

\$314,762

Initial project cost of \$241,760 include: Streetlight Field Audit, including GIS mapping, detailing current conditions. Designs and specifications for LED conversion, including breakdown for purchase and disposal of materials, labor for conversion and intelligent control options.

Supervisor Aaron stated the bid did not clearly state if the price included the yearly maintenance. The bid was submitted to CNYRPDB and C&S Engineering for their review and recommendations to the Board.

Resolution #18-196

YMCA Water Billing: Supervisor Aaron stated the last administration assumed the issue with the YMCA water billing error, and this Board inherited it. She reviewed the error. She explained the YMCA has three separate meters, which services the two ice rinks and the grey water meter, which is supplied from the rink water meter. The grey meter was installed after the main meter and was being billed to the YMCA as usage rather than subtracted from the main meter's reading since it was not entering the sanitary sewer. The amount over billed to the YMCA was \$33,750.66 over a 7-year period.

Supervisor Aaron explained the Board has been in negotiations with the YMCA over the past year on the repayment of the over billed amount. A letter was received on September 13, 2018 from the YMCA agreeing to reimburse the amount over paid to 75 percent, \$25,312.50.

Supervisor Aaron stated she has been in favor of reimbursement to the YMCA for the billing error and this offer of payment of 75 percent of the charges is very generous. They are also willing to discuss installment payments over two years. The money would come out of the water fund, not the general fund and could be paid pack in two installments of \$12,656.25 in January of 2019 and January 2020. Supervisor Aaron stated she had spoken to Budget Officer Winkelman and she agreed the payments could be made in two installments over two years.

On a motion of Councilor McCormack, seconded by Councilor Coville and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board, the board approved repayment to the YMCA in the amount of \$25,312.50, to be made in two installments of \$12,656.25 in January 2019 and January 2020, for reimbursement of overbilling grey water meter account #40068.

Resolution #18-197

Water Districts: Supervisor Aaron explained requests for water come to the Town frequently. Over the years, residents have been given approval to extend water to their properties without formally updating the Water District Boundaries. This makes it difficult when requests for water are made. On Crow Hill Road there was a request for water. The water district boundary is at Mill Road and there are 8 or 9 properties that have had public water for years outside the district boundary. There are properties on New Seneca Turnpike, Highland Avenue, Lucinda Drive and State Street that are also outside of the district boundary. Supervisor Aaron stated she would like the Board's approval for John Camp, C& S Engineering to review the Town's water districts and update the boundaries. This will make determining if a property is within a district easier. We would not be adding additional properties, only incorporating those that currently have public water, if we extend the districts the Town would have to get approval from the Village.

Councilor Badami stated this is more just administrative and a cleanup of the Water District Map. On a motion of Councilor Badami, seconded by Councilor Tucker and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board, the board approved C & S Engineering preparing a map, plan and report to update the Town of Skaneateles Water District boundaries and Water District map to include the properties that currently have water service and are outside the district boundary.

Resolution #18-198

Proposed Phosphorus Regulations: Supervisor Aaron stated the proposed phosphorus regulation was brought to their attention by Councilor Badami. The residents and Board members need to do what we can to protect our lake. The Town does not have any control over the lake, but we have can control our zoning laws to protect the Lake and the watershed. The DEC currently allows a certain amount of phosphorus use. Municipalities are allowed to make stricter regulations.

Supervisor Aaron stated Town Engineer John Camp submitted guidelines for "Small-Scale Stormwater Management". The Planning Board currently uses these guidelines for applications in the watershed. Supervisor Aaron said she would like these guidelines formally approved by the Town Board at the next meeting. She thanked the Planning Board for all they do to protect our Lake and watershed.

Attorney Smith stated the Environmental Conservation Law (ECL) states that the sale or use of phosphorus fertilizer (fertilizer in which the available phosphate (P205) content is greater than 0.67 percent by weight) may not be applied to lawn or non-agricultural turf, except when: (1) a soil test indicates that additional phosphorus is needed for growth of that lawn or non-agricultural turf; or (2) the phosphorus fertilizer is used for a newly established lawn or non-agricultural turf during the first growing season. But, a local government may enact more stringent standards for the application of fertilizer for lawn and non-agricultural turf provided, however, that any local government that enacts such standards must demonstrate to the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) prior to enactment that additional or more stringent standards are necessary to address local water quality conditions. If the Town desires to not allow phosphorus fertilizer in any situation, including the two situations allowable in the ECL the Board may do so but only if demonstrating to the DEC that it is necessary to protect water quality in the Town.

Attorney Smith explained harmful algal blooms (HABs) pose a threat to drinking water, outdoor recreation, fish and animals, and human health; and phosphorus pollution from non-agricultural fertilizer runoff is a potential contributing factor that increases the likelihood of HABs. This would demonstrate to the DEC why the more stringent Phosphorus Regulations would be a logical move forward for the Town.

Attorney Smith reviewed the proposed resolution to start regulating the standards for phosphorus fertilizer. In the resolution it states; The Town Board further determines that if funds must be expended to retain an outside consultant to provide information in support of this application, such funds are hereby authorized not to exceed (dollar amount). The Board determined a reasonable dollar amount would be not to exceed \$5000 for any funds expended to retain an outside consultant to provide information in support of the application. Supervisor Aaron stated she is confident the City of Syracuse and the Skaneateles Lake Association would be able to provide assistance, with the research they have already completed on the Lake.

Councilor Badami stated he spoke to the Skaneateles Lake Association and they are in favor of this proposal. Supervisor Aaron stated the Central New York Regional Planning and Development Board would also assist with any information.

Councilor Badami asked Attorney Smith on enforcement of this regulation. Attorney Smith answered the primary enforcement would be by the Codes Enforcement Officer. When there is a new application this would be enforceable especially with new construction. The Codes Officer would react to new applications and complaints.

Supervisor Aaron stated this could be part of the Planning and Zoning Board's application reviews.

On a motion of Councilor Badami, seconded by Councilor Coville and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board, the Town Board hereby authorizes the Supervisor to work with the Town Engineer and Town Attorney to assemble and submit an application to the DEC intended to demonstrate that more stringent standards are necessary to address local water quality conditions. The Town Board further determines that if funds must be expended to retain an outside consultant to provide information in support of this application, such funds are hereby authorized not to exceed \$5,000 with the expenditure approval of Budget Officer Winkelman.

*Resolution Attached

Attorney Smith Introduced Attorney Kevin MacLeod to discuss the community Solar Project, and leaves the meeting.

Resolution #18-199

Resignation of Anne Redmond from the Town Planning Board: Supervisor Aaron announced they had received a letter from Anne Redmond, resigning from her position on the Planning Board. She and the Board agreed Ms. Redmond will be missed. She was an asset to the Board. The opening will be advertised in the local paper and posted on the website.

On a motion of Councilor Coville, seconded by Councilor Tucker and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board, the board accepted the resignation of Anne Redmond from the Planning board due to her moving out of the Town of Skaneateles.

Announcements/Correspondence/Updates

- *Board of Assessment Review Vacancy: Supervisor Aaron stated there is an Assessment Board of Assessment Review Member position which is expiring at the end of the month. There is now an opening on the Planning Board due to Ms. Redmond's resignation and there is also a part time position open for a laborer at the Transfer Station. All these openings will be advertised in the Skaneateles Press.
- •Gary D. Finch Letter: Supervisor Aaron announced a letter was received from Assemblyman Finch's office regarding the garbage incinerator proposed in Seneca County and the Bill he is sponsoring against it.
- Joel Russell Comprehensive Plan and Zoning Update: Supervisor Aaron stated Joel Russell's schedule to complete the Comprehensive Plan and Zoning updates had been delayed due to illness, but is scheduled to be on track in October.

"Community Solar Update: Melissa from Abundant Energy reported there is nothing new to report from her company. They are waiting for due process to be completed. They are very excited to move forward. Supervisor Aaron stated at the last meeting the Board started the SEQR process with the referrals to the required agencies. These agencies have 30 days to respond therefore it will be on the October 1st meeting to continue the process. Attorney MacCleod reviewed "Governmental Immunity from Zoning" regarding this project. He stated governments often undertake development activities within their own or other communities and certain acts of government be exempt from zoning. He reviewed a Court of Appeals case from 1988 in the case of the County of Monroe vs. the City of Rochester which established a new method for resolving inter-governmental land use. He reviewed the nine factors established by this case to determine whether or not it is in the public's interest to be exempt from local zoning regulations. He stated these factors may apply to the Community Solar Project.

Supervisor Aaron stated this will be on the next agenda along with the completion of the SEQR for the Community Solar Project application.

Public Comment: Sharon Osika-Michales asked the Board if they had reviewed her request to pass a resolution regarding the content of air emissions regulations to be developed by the NYS Department of Environmental Conservation affecting natural gas infrastructure facilities. Supervisor Aaron stated she would pass the information on to the Board and apologized for not reviewing this earlier.

Ms. Osika-Michales also asked the Board to contact the State Government regarding the new measurement of solar power, the VEDR. She stated she is against using the VEDR and the government should go back to net-metering for the measurement of Solar Power. It is more cost effective for the consumers.

Budget Amendments: No Budget Amendments

Resolution #18-200

Resolution #18-201

Abstract #18-018: On a motion of Councilor Coville, seconded by Councilor McCormack and with Unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board voucher #18- to #18-0998 were authorized from the following funds:

General Fund:	\$ 35,764.20	Part Town:	\$ 7,608.14
Highway:	\$ 6,082.45	Water:	\$ 41,043.95
T & A:	\$ 2,048.93	Highway P/T	\$ 8,211.27
Sewer;	\$ 2,680.24	Limeledge Water	\$ 577.59
Total:	\$104,016.77	0	

Executive Session: On a motion of Councilor Badami seconded by Councilor McCormack and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board the meeting was adjourned to Executive Session at 7:45 p.m. to discuss litigation.

09/17/2018

On a motion of Councilor Coville, seconded by Councilor McCormack and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board the meeting returned to open session at 8:15 p.m. and immediately adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
WWW A Linger

Julie A. Stenger

Town Clerk